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Quilty

Mr. O’Connell
Mr. Mansfield  (on return)

It is the very fact of improvement that has given rise to the suggestion for further work at Quilty. The boats can now land at various stages of the tide at the new wall which runs along the western edge of the channel, and which offers smooth berthage where formerly there was a rough rock face against which boats could not lie. The raising of the new wall, in whole or in part to the level of the top of the hand rail will not prevent boats riding over the wall at high tide, because the top will still lie well below high water. The level of the top of the rail is 92 feet over datum compared with 96 feet for mean high water of spring tides, a difference of 4 feet.
The only cure would be to raise the wall to pier deck level which is at 100 feet over datum.

The work at Quilty was completed only within the past five months. The nature of the work had been discussed and agreed with the fishermen by the engineers of the Office of Public Works, I should not recommend a partial raising of part of the wall, because it would not really remedy the situation. I doubt if raising it to the deck level of the pier, the cost of which might run to several thousand pounds would be justified by the level of fishing activity.
Signature illegible but could be S O Connell

14-7-1967

Manuscript note added:

Pl. see above and relevant minutes at pages 175/176. In light of Mr. O Meallain’s minute, I submit for approval that further consideration of this matter be deferred until such time as the matter is raised with us by the fishermen direct. If the matter is urgent the fishermen will no doubt get in touch with us.
[signed] J O Connell, 17/7/67

Donal De Barra
December 2008
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